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1. RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
1.1    The Council is asked to note the response to the petition presented by Councillor 

Kyeremeh at its last ordinary meeting as detailed in paragraph 4 of the report. 
 
 
 
2. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY  
 
2.1 This report details the Cabinet Member response to the petition presented to 

Council on 25 January 2016. All Members have the opportunity to ask 
questions on the response to the petition. 

 
3. BACKGROUND 
 
3.1 Part 4A of the Constitution allows Councillors to present petitions to meetings of 

the Full Council. 
 
3.2   The Constitution requires a response to that petition to be presented at this 

meeting.   
 
3.3 A period of up to ten minutes is permitted for questions on the response to the 

petition. 
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4. RESPONSES TO PETITIONS 
 
a) Petition resented by Councillor Matthew Kyeremeh, on behalf of residents:  
 
“We, residents of Mersham Road, Thornton Heath, note with great concern traffic 
incidents with potential severe consequences on our road due to the nature of the 
road, especially its width. These incidents have happened over a period of many years 
and are quite frequent and concerning, with residents having to come out of their 
homes to diffuse arguments between drivers. We therefore request the Council to take 
immediate action to address the matter including making it or at least part of it into 
one-way.” 
 
Response from Councillor Kathy Bee, Cabinet Member for Transport and 
Environment. 
 
This petition will be included in the agenda for the Traffic Management Advisory 
Committee to be held on 26th April 2016.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
CONTACT OFFICER:  Solomon Agutu, Head of Democratic Services and Scrutiny, 
x62920.  
 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:  
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